
Pontianak, December 21, 2018 

Dear Henriet Heijligers 

Thank you for the letter, I am very happy to receive a letter with a merry Christmas and 

welcome the new year. I have been giving up contact with Een Aarde to sr Rufini as the 

economist of our congregation. 

I apologize for not greeting you who always pay attention to our service to the poor. we really 

need funds to help female children from the villages who want to go to school for femininity. 

I will ask Sr. Rufini sent a 2018 report and budget for 2019. 

I thank you for your help for us in Indonesia. happy Christmas and happy new year 2019. 

may we always be blessed by God. 

my best regards 

Sr. Kristina 

 


